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Trundle Central School 
Newsletter  A school that provides a 

professional, stimulating and 
challenging learning 

environment 

Principal 
Mr John Southon 

 

Head Teacher Secondary 
Mr Gerry Capell 

 

Assistant Principal 
Mrs Fiona Sanderson 

Reminders 
 
Tuesday 30/3/21 
9/10 Food /PASS 
excursion @ Parkes 
 
Wednesday 31/3/21 
Yr 11 Metals @ Trundle 
 
Parent-Teacher Interviews 
 
Thursday 1/4/21 
Cross Country 
 
SRC Activities 
 
Last day of Term 1 
 
 
Students return 
Tuesday 20/4/21 
 
 
 

P&C 
President 
Mr B Kerin 

 

Vice President 
Mrs H Orr 

 

Secretary 
Mr G Capell 

 

Treasurer 
Mrs J Randall 

This Thursday ! 

 

The Easter Egg Cannon makes a return! 

 
Fun Easter SRC Activities organised by the SRC students will 

take place on Thursday afternoon for all students. 

Buy tickets and win an amazing chocolate prize! 
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Principal’s 

Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week is the culmination of a very busy term. 

Monday is the 7/8 Dubbo Zoo excursion, 9 /10 

Food and PASS excursion Tuesday, Year 11 Metals 

day at Trundle, Primary Scripture Service and 

Parent Teacher Interviews Wednesday. Thursday 

is our annual Cross Country and SRC Easter 
events. This week students are out of the school 

for different learning experiences, not available in 

Trundle. This school has to equip students to be 

global citizens as that is the world our children are 

living in. This involves students having the 

confidence to look beyond the 60km sign and 

embrace different challenges. 

 

Parent teacher interviews are an opportunity to 

reinforce the partnership between the school and 

the home. They are not an opportunity to take 

cheap shots at teachers. In my 31 years’ service 

with the Department of Education I have never 

had the time, or the energy to dislike, or ‘pick on’ 

a student. Parents becoming involved in that sort 

of low-level thinking and accusations is in my 

opinion a failure to force themselves and their 

children to take responsibility for their learning or 

behaviour, or form a partnership with the school.  

In short, placing all the blame onto a school or 

teacher and not looking in the mirror, where part 

of the problem can often be found, is extremely 

counter-productive. 

 

Last week, I spent time in the primary section of 

the school. The teaching and learning occurring 

across the three classes can only be described as 

exceptional. Long term readers of the newsletter 

will know that when negatives occur in this 

school, I am very open and honest with the 
community, so if I say it is exceptional, that is what 

it actually is! We set the bar very high and give the 

students the skills, support and confidence to 

jump. Some students find this environment 

challenging at times, but soon understand the 

culture of the school and thrive. Others are 

empowered, often by the family, to be passengers 

academically and socially and leave this school to 

seek a less socially and academically accountable 

environment.  

 

Our school has been asked to deliver the Key 

Note speech at the Primary Deputy Principal’s 

Conference in Sydney.  Over 200 schools send 

delegates and numerous others attend virtually. 

Considering there are 2071 primary schools in 

NSW, our school being asked to deliver the key 

note speech is an achievement and enormous 

recognition of our school. The theme this year is 

Pastoral care and Leadership. We have also been 

asked to deliver a one-hour workshop of 

integrating pets as therapy into schools. Having 
pets in schools for students with anxiety related 

problems was considered a fad years ago when 

our first dog Ajax arrived, but now is very much 

mainstream because schools like ours lead the 

way.  

 

Public education is a pillar of social justice and 

equality because it provides equal opportunity for 

all. Jennifer Robinson should be a hero to every 

young girl. She grew up in the small town of Berry 

and attended Bomaderry High School. Jennifer is 

now an international human rights lawyer working 

on high profile cases such as Julian Assange. The 

daughter of a small-town race horse trainer, the 

silver spoon did not wedge open doors for her, a 

quality public school education and hard work did! 

She is now giving back to public education as she 

understands the gifts it gave her to succeed. 

Ironically, her Year 7 English teacher told her not 

to aim high. You will only be disappointed. She is 

the sort of role model for young girls, not pop 

singers or sports people. She obviously survived 

the incredible emotional damage Dr Seuss books 

can cause to young minds and thankfully did not 

watch mind altering cartoons. 

 

Our world seems obsessed with sanitising our 

culture. If we look hard enough we will always find 

something offensive. A Vegan can find linking lamb 

to being a true Aussie in advertising offensive. As 
an aging bald man, I find advertising shampoo 

offensive, especially when one bottle is a year’s 

supply for some.  I hope in the rush to find offense 

with everything in our society does not lose sight 

of the big picture. I find children living in abusive 

families and the lack of support services offensive, 

I find the growing disparity in opportunity 
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between the city and the country offensive and 

our almost cultural acceptance of domestic 

violence. Maybe I am just out of touch and been 

influenced by Dr Seuss.    

 

The media is very good at highlighting the 

negatives that occur in public schools. Chris Harris 

from the Telegraph who I know personally and 

seems a fine person, wrote an article about an 

increase in violence in public schools. He is 

unfortunately a puppet of a media industry that 

sensationalises issues to sell print and air time. The 

article did not mention better reporting systems 

increasing the statistics and increased transparency 

in public schools or the majority of knives taken to 
school are for children cutting fruit, but they are 

still reported as weapons. Private or religious 

based schools do not report to the same extent as 

public so they have a very big carpet where they 

can hide their issues and challenges. Always 

remember that when reading about public 

education.   

 

The Trundle Progress Association does amazing 

work and has a definite passion for the 

community. They are asking for letters of support 

for an outdoor gym in Berryman Park. I think this 

is a wonderful idea and will be a community asset. 

The template and address for letters is in this 

newsletter.  

Have a great Easter break and I look forward to all 

students and hopefully a few more after Easter. 

 

John Southon 

Principal 

 

Thank you to those parents that have nominated and agreed to  

fulfil the positions on the 2021/2022 P&C Committee Inc. 

 

President - Ben Kerin  

Vice President – Holly Orr  

Secretary – Gerry Capell  

Treasurer – Joanne Randall  
 

The Following guidelines for the Committee of 2021/2022 were agreed upon as follows: 

• Meetings held Week 5 of every term on Wednesday 3.30pm in Library. 

• There will be no active fundraising until AGM 2022. 

• All applications for support or assistance from the P&C will need to be submitted via email by  

         Friday 3pm week 4 of each term. Email : trundlepc@yahoo.com 

 

Thankyou  

P&C Committee 
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Trundle Central School 

invites all parents, family and friends 

to attend the 

SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 

to be held at the Golf Course 

on 

Thursday 1st April 2021 

commencing at 9:20am  
  

Please come along and support your school community 
  

All students from Kinder to Year 12 will be involved in this carnival and are encouraged to wear house 
colours.   
  
All asthmatics should be equipped with medication. 
  
Organisation 
Students will walk to the golf course at 9:10am.  

 
(1) 9:20am Infants Boys & Girls 900m (5,6,7yrs) 
(2) 9:30am Senior Secondary Girls & Boys 4000m (15+ yrs) 
(3) 9:40am Senior Primary Boys & Girls 3000m (11, 12, 13yrs) 
(4) 9:50am Junior Secondary Boys & Girls 3000m (12, 13, 14 yrs) 
(5) 10:00am Junior Primary Boys & Girls 2000m (8,9,10yrs) 
 

A whole school presentation of Medallions will occur at the completion of the carnival.   
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Nugget’s 

Golden Nuggets 

 

Brain teaser  
from Nugget 

 
Why are ghosts bad at lying? 

 

(Because you can see right through them.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20 gold nuggets to our new fence. It is wonderful 

that our school does not need a security fence 

around it and does not look like a Jail. Well done 

to the Trundle community. 

 

50 gold nuggets to everyone in our school for a 
good term. As Southo always says, a good Term 1 

is only the building blocks for an even better Term 

2. 

 

20 gold nuggets to Trundle Progress Association 

for the outdoor gym idea. Any new facility for 

physical fitness has to be a good thing. 

 

20 gold nuggets for the people who keep their 

house neat and tidy and give a good impression of 

Trundle. People judge a town in the first few 

minutes and we need new people in town. 

 

50 gold nuggets to the staff willing to take 

excursions and sport. This makes a good school 

and provides a variety of opportunity. 

 

50 gold nuggets to Father Brian. A loyal servant to 

God and his community.    

 

20 steaming nuggets to the Trundle elite who look 

down their noses at new families coming to town 

and judge. Every family deserves a fair go and no 

one owns opportunity.  
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Primary  

Term 1 Week 10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students of the Week 
K/1/2 - Jed Spicer (absent) 

3/4 - Hailey Bolam  

5/6 - Mikayla Penny 

Mr Burley - Annabelle Matthews 

Sportspersons - Isabelle Kerin, Henry 
Medcalf, Katanah Price, Seth 

Prebendarcik, Hailey Bolam, Jessiemae 

Robson.  

 

We wish everyone a very  

safe and happy Easter! 
 

Easter Scripture Service 
This Wednesday there will be an Easter scripture 

service for all students K-6. We would like to thank 

our scripture teachers for the fabulous sessions 

they provide for our students. 

 

Cricket Gala Day – Peak Hill 
Last Friday students from years 3-6 had the 

opportunity to be involved in the Cricket Gala day 

held in Peak Hill. The weather was perfect for 

cricket, with the sun shining and no wind. All the 

students had a great day and were able to enjoy a 

day of friendly and competitive cricket game play. 

 

This fun filled day was an opportunity for the 

students to experience team sports, meet students 

from other schools and have a great day out with 

their friends. 

 

Social 
It was an extremely exciting evening for all the 

students who attended the social on Thursday. It 

was great to see so many students dancing the night 

away. 

 

Thanks very much to Ms Downes, Miss Mayberry, 
Miss Maguire and Mr Burley for supervising. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
The teachers are looking forward to meeting with 

all parents this Wednesday 31st March for parent/

teacher interviews. This is a fabulous opportunity 

for parents to discuss their child’s progress with 

their classroom teachers. 

 

The Academy of Music and Performing 
Arts Workshop  
Last Thursday, Scarlett Southon participated in 

dance workshops in Sydney. She worked with 

teachers from The Academy of Music and 

Performing Arts to develop skills in technique and 

performance. This opportunity was offered to all 

Department of Education school students from 

years 3-6 from around the state and Scarlett was 

lucky enough to be one of the 40 students chosen. 

mailto:trundle-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Secondary  
 

 

 

 

 

 
Welcome to the last week of a very satisfyingly full 

term! 

 

Keeping in the same style of student enrichment 

and activities, our last week is not any different. 

Today Year 7&8 are visiting the zoo at Dubbo. This  

activity is extending our Science program and the 

students’ knowledge. Thanks to Mr Lynn and Miss 

Price for the organisation of this day. 

 

Tomorrow it’s Year 9&10’s chance to explore the 

big wide world with a Food Technology and PASS 

excursion to Parkes. The students will be doing a 

number of activities to develop their understanding 
of how our electives are related to the real world. 

Thanks Miss Rowlands and Mr Flavel for the 

organisation of this excursion. 

 

On Wednesday we have our Parent-Teacher 

evening. Please call the front office to make an 

appointment. I really look forward to seeing as 

many parents as possible on these evenings and it’s 

nice to be able to hold a conversation on your 

child’s progress that is not restricted by the length 

of a report comment, having to fit into so many 

words. 

 

Thursday is shaping up to be a fun last day. In the 

morning is the Cross Country. I am very excited to 

see our students in action. Cross Country often 

seems to be the “lonely” sport with the students 

having to push themselves when there is no one 

else around or watching, which can be a pretty 

accurate analogy for life at times. Of course, I also 

need to add a ‘go Mitchell’ as well. Go Mitchell! 

In the afternoon our students will be having a fun 

afternoon organised by our awesome SRC. I am 

sure there may be some Easter eggs involved as 

well. Thanks Miss Price and Mr Burley for your 

organisation of this afternoon. 

 

Friday is a student/teacher free day at school as 

well! 

 
Have a great week and a safe and relaxing holiday. 

Mr Capell 

Head Teacher Secondary Studies 

4Ts Sports Day 

The 4Ts sports day that was to be held last 

Thursday has been postponed to later in Term 2. 

All students who had paid for the excursion will 

have their payment held for the rescheduled event.  

  

Secondary sportspeople of the week 

Jessica Morgan, Alice Bridger and Jake Callow 

 

Lifesaving Awards 

All students who passed their Lifesaving have been 

given a note containing the amount required to pay 

if parents would like to purchase the award. It is 

not compulsory to buy the award but if you would 

like to payment is due to the front office by 

Wednesday 31st March.  

 

Jewelry Making Elective 
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Across the Careers Advisers desk 
 

Is your child thinking about their career after 

school? 

  

Figuring out your next steps after school can be both 

exciting and challenging. 

  

The SLIK, or School Leavers Information Kit and 

the School Leavers Information Service, can help 

your child discover post school education, training or 

work options.  

  

The SLIK is supported by an information kit for you 

too in case you need help to start the conversation. 

  

You can also encourage your child to call the School 

Leavers Information Service (the Service) - a dedicated 

careers contact centre your child can call up and can 

ask any education, training or work-related question 

they may have. A trained NCI Information Officer will 

help your child: 

• navigate the SLIK 

access and use the yourcareer.gov.au website 

find relevant support services, if needed. 

  

You can also call the Service together with your child, 

and where needed, your child can also access a free, 45 

minute personalised careers guidance session with a 

qualified career practitioner. 

  

Your child can get in touch with the Service three 

ways : 

• Call: 1800 CAREER (1800 227 337) 

• Text: SLIS2021 to 0429 009 435 

Email: schoolleavers.nci@dese.gov.au 

  

And if you are looking for something fun to send your 

kids to inspire them to discover their next steps, flick 

them the link to this video which explains it all: https://

publish.viostream.com/player/iframe/o99eudddg9i73 

  

For more information visit www.yourcareer.gov.au/

schoolleaver 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TAFE 
 

Australian Apprenticeship Pathways Industry 

Information 

 

Investigate in detail a wide range of career fields on 

offer for apprenticeships and traineeships. 

https://www.aapathways.com.au/careers-for-australian-

apprenticeships-traineesh/industry-information 

 

Get a job in a career you love with a fee-free* 
Traineeship 
 
With the NSW Government committing to paying the 

course cost for 70,000 new traineeships, there's never 

been a better time to enrol at TAFE NSW in a 

government funded traineeship course. 

Traineeships combine on-the-job training with formal 

study to give you the skills and experience employers 

are looking for. Generally taking around 1-2 years to 

complete, traineeships offer you the opportunity to 

earn a salary while you learn. 

 

TAFE NSW offers a range of traineeship 

courses covering many industries including early 

childhood, health and allied services, business, IT, 

hospitality and warehouse operations. 

Traineeships are a proven pathway to well-paid jobs in 

a diverse range of careers. In NSW, traineeships are 

also fee-free*. 

https://www.tafensw.edu.au/fee-free-traineeships 

 
Apprenticeships and Traineeships 

Skillset have a number of exciting Apprenticeship and 

Traineeship opportunities for Full Time work now 

open across the Bathurst, Orange and Dubbo areas 

https://skillset.com.au/employment-career-

development/job-vacancies/ 

 

Australian Defence Force 
ADF Gap Year Gap Year Videos 
No matter what part of the Defence Force you wish to 

enter, there is a role for you in an ADF GAP Year. See 

any of the 20 videos showing a wide range of roles you 

can go into in an ADF GAP Year. 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?

list=PLv0sCneygGhee5nNS03odp62fGvJLjKj8 
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Library 

Term 1 Week 10 

LIBRARY  NEWS 
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St Augustine’s Anglican Church  

Trundle  

Easter Services 2021 

 

 

GOOD FRIDAY: 2nd APRIL 

9.30am 

 

 

EASTER SUNDAY: 4th April 

 9.30am  

Holy Communion 

 

All Very Welcome 
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